
 Darryl D'Souza Trustee 
 Anna da Silva Trustee 
 Frank Di Cosola Trustee 
 Bruno Iannicca Trustee 
 Mario Pascucci Trustee 
 Stefano Pascucci Trustee 
 Thomas Thomas Trustee 
 Shawn Xaviour Trustee 
 Leroy Onuoha Student Trustee 
 Dea Sokoli Student Trustee 
Regrets: Brea Corbet Trustee  
Staff: Marianne Mazzorato, Ed.D. Director of Education, Secretary to the Board 
 David Amaral Associate Director, Instructional Services 
 Daniel Del Bianco Associate Director, Corporate Services 
 Julie Cherepacha Executive Superintendent, Finance, Chief Financial Officer 

and Treasurer 
 Wayne Brunton Superintendent, Family of Schools 
 Deborah Finegan-Downey Superintendent, Special Education and Learning Services 
 Silvana Gos Superintendent, Family of Schools 
 Brian Hester Superintendent, Financial Services 
 Jodi Kuran Superintendent, Family of Schools 
 Martine Lewis Superintendent, Family of Schools 
 Cairine MacDonald Superintendent, Family of Schools 
 Carmel Murphy Superintendent, Program and Learning Services 
 Lucy Papaloni Superintendent, Family of Schools 
 Tammy-Lynne Peel Superintendent, Family of Schools 
 Stephanie Strong Superintendent, Human Resources and Employee 

Relations 
 Mathew Thomas Superintendent, Planning and Operations 
 Margaret Beck Counsel 
 Richard Smith Chief Information Officer 
 Bruce Campbell General Manager, Communications and Community 

Relations 
 Theresa Davis General Manager, Human Resources 
 Christiane Kyte General Manager, Clinical Services and Special Education 
 Richard Moriah General Manager, Physical Plant Facilities 
Recorder: Cindy Child Board and Committee Information Officer 

 
   



 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Minutes – Regular Board Meeting, April 26, 2022

 

A. Routine Matters 

 
1. Call to Order and Attendance 

Chair Sharon Hobin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 
2. Land Acknowledgment - Chair Sharon Hobin 

3. National Anthem 

The Chair acknowledged and thanked Martina Ortiz-Luis, Kibwe Thomas and Sole Power 
Productions for permission to use their recorded version of the national anthem. 

4. Opening Prayer 

Chair Sharon Hobin led the prayer for Catholic Education Week 2022.  The Chair asked that 
we continue to keep in our prayers the people of Ukraine and recognized those families that 
have fled to Canada.  We have welcomed new students to our DPCDSB schools. 

5. Approval of Agenda 

Motion 715 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Stefano Pascucci 
Seconded by Thomas Thomas 

 
MOTION TO ADD THE FOLLOWING ITEMS TO THE AGENDA: F8, G6, G7, M3D, AND M5A, BE 
APPROVED. 

CARRIED 
 

Motion 716 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Bruno Iannicca 
Seconded by Darryl D'Souza 

THAT THE AGENDA BE APPROVED, AS AMENDED. 
CARRIED 

 

a. Approval of Calendar Items - Nil 

6. Declaration of Interest 

The following trustees declared an interest in agenda items: M 1 a. and M 5 a.  

1.  Trustee Sharon Hobin —family members belong to OECTA   
2. Trustee Bruno Iannicca—family members belong to OECTA and CUPE 2026 
3.  Trustee Stefano Pascucci—family member belongs to OECTA 
4.  Trustee Mario Pascucci—family member belongs to OECTA 
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Motion 717 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Thomas Thomas 
Seconded by Anna da Silva 
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The surplus was achieved by the cost savings and higher earnings from four (4) 
areas: 

1. Meeting costs related to all departments as all meetings were held virtually. 
2. Office-related expenses related to operations (i.e., parking, postage, shipping, 

supplies, library) came in under budget by $28K since all staff were required to 
work from home for the entire fiscal year due to the pandemic. 

3. Legal expenses also came in under budget by $15K, with the highest legal costs 
incurred last year related to e-Learning and unique school re-opening issues. 

4. Investment Income earnings of $66K.  This additional return-on-investment was 
credited to the timing of maturing investments. 
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Superintendent, Planning & Operations, DPCDSB.  The presentation was 
extremely well received. 

 
The Conference began with an opening ceremony on Thursday evening by the host 
school board, Ottawa Catholic District School Board (OCDSB).  One highlight of the 
evening was the presentation by the OCDSB Children’s’ Choir. 

On Friday, the agenda included Morning Praise lead by Father Pat Fitzpatrick, 
chaplain of OCSTA.  We received the President’s Report by Patrick Daly and a 
nominations report with introductions of the candidates. 

The keynote address by Dr. Jean Clinton was delivered virtually as she was COVID 
positive, but that did not stop her from sharing an excellent address with time for 
questions.  Her topic was Resilience & Empathy in Education.  We have been blessed 
to have heard from Dr. Clinton during parent engagement evenings and on PA days 
for staff development.  

Student Trustees attended a panel discussion which addressed Fostering Diversity, 
Equity and Inclusion in Our Schools. 

During the Resolution session all resolutions were approved or sent to committees. 

Minister Lecce addressed us virtually and took a few questions from the audience. 

In the afternoon there were four sessions which trustees could choose from: Equity 
and Human Rights, Strategies to Address Anti Black Racism, Truth and 
Reconciliation, and School Attendance Boundary reviews. 

The returning officer reported that Pat Daly is returning as President, Michael 
Belmore is returning as Vice President, Bev Eckensweiler as Past President, and 
Mark Mullen was elected CCTSA representative. 

Friday evening Mass was celebrated at the beautiful Notre Dame Cathedral with a 
Commissioning Ceremony for the OCSTA Directors followed by dinner and an 
awards ceremony.  Trustee Frank Di Cosola was presented with his 25 year pin.  
Congratulations to Frank.   

On Saturday morning we heard a presentation from Algonquin Elder and Poet 
Laureate for Ottawa, Albert Dumont.  We then had a presentation from Dr. Mark 
McGowen who is a Professor and Vice-President of St. Michael’s College and author 
of The Enduring Gift: the History of Catholic Education.  He was inspiring. 

Thank you to those who were able to accompany me; Director Mazzorato, Trustees 
Luz Del Rosario, Thomas Thomas, Frank Di Cosola, Anna da Silva and Student 
Trustees Leroy Onuoha and Dea Sokoli.  It was a valuable conference and one that I 
highly recommend to all trustees. 

Trustee Sharon Hobin resumed the Chair. 
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Motion 722 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Frank Di Cosola 
Seconded by Anna da Silva 

THAT THE VERBAL REPORT, ONTARIO CATHOLIC SCHOOL TRUSTEES' ASSOCIATION, 
BE RECEIVED. 

CARRIED 

2. Student Voice – Student Trustees Leroy Onuoha (North) and Dea Sokoli (South) 

Last weekend, we were honored to attend the OCSTA 92nd AGM and Conference in Ottawa.  
We met with Senator Oh, thanks to the planning of our DPCDSB board of trustees, and 
spoke in length about his journey to becoming a senator, as well as his duties and 
responsibilities.  We attended workshops, networked with other student trustees, and 
celebrated our Catholic faith.  This conference provided us with valuable discussions, 
specifically pertaining to the Fostering Inclusivity and Diversity workshop.  We are also very 
thankful to finally have met trustees in person.  We are truly grateful to have attended this 
conference. 

This month we had a brief senate meeting to discuss senate activities.  The Social Justice 
working group was able to meet separately in order to discuss the promotion of the safe 
schools’ tool, and how students will use it.  The Student Well-Being working group is 
currently on hold due to staffing changes but will promptly continue their work once this 
process is complete.  Our next meeting on May 19 will be our first official in-person meeting.   
We are excited to meet in person and collaborate for the final months of the school year. 

Secondary schools are currently holding their student senate elections.  We are eager to 
meet the newly elected senators in-person at the senate meeting in June. 

Shortly after our May 19 senate meeting, we are to attend the Ontario Student Trustees' 
Association (OSTA-AECO) conference in Toronto, where we will be able to meet other 
incoming student trustees and further communicate with student trustees from other 
school boards.  It has been a blessing to attend these events and learn how to effectively 
continue to advocate for students.  On April 7 we presented to the Central Committee for 
Catholic School Councils (CCCSC).   We responded to questions regarding: COVID-19 
procedures, mental health supports, and general student input on the semester. 

Motion 723 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Stefano Pascucci 
Seconded by Shawn Xaviour 

THAT THE VERBAL STUDENT VOICE REPORT, BE RECEIVED. 
CARRIED 

3. Good News Items 

Trustee Stefano Pascucci 
Ward 4 Mississauga 
Thank you to the staff and students of St. Martin CSS and their feeder elementary schools 
for planting over 150 trees in two neighborhood parks.  More than 100 elementary and 
secondary students participating. 
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Motion 724 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Luz del Rosario 
Seconded by Shawn Xaviour 

THAT THE GOOD NEWS REPORT, BE RECEIVED. 
CARRIED 

F. Updates/Information/Reports from Committees for Receipt 

1. Minutes of the Administration and Finance Committee Meeting, March 1, 2022 

Motion 725 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Stefano Pascucci 
Seconded by Mario Pascucci 

THAT THE MINUTES OF THE ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING, 
MARCH 1, 2022, BE RECEIVED. 

CARRIED 

2. Minutes of the Faith and Program Committee Meeting, March 8, 2022 

Motion 726 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Shawn Xaviour 
Seconded by Darryl D'Souza 

THAT THE MINUTES OF THE FAITH AND PROGRAM COMMITTEE MEETING, MARCH 8, 2022, 
BE RECEIVED. 

CARRIED 

3. Minutes of the Central Committee for Catholic School Councils, March 3, 2022 

Motion 727 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Stefano Pascucci 
Seconded by Bruno Iannicca 

THAT THE MINUTES OF THE CENTRAL COMMITTEE FOR CATHOLIC SCHOOL COUNCILS 
MEETING, MARCH 3, 2022, BE RECEIVED. 

CARRIED 

4. Minutes of the Audit Committee Meeting, February 1, 2022 

Motion 728 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Anna da Silva 
Seconded by Frank Di Cosola 

THAT THE MINUTES OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING, FEBRUARY 1, 2022, BE 
RECEIVED. 

CARRIED 
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4. Retirement - B. Pullara, Principal 

Director Mazzorato paid tribute to Principal Bruno Pullara. 

Bruno has been an educator with DPCDSB for three decades.  His journey began as a first-
year intermediate teacher at St. Patrick School CES in Wildfield and 30 years later will come 
to close as a principal at Lester B. Pearson CES in Brampton. 

Bruno was blessed to serve many communities as a teacher in our system.  His stay at          
St. Patrick CES was short-lived, only one year, and then he moved on to Malton for 10 years 
where he taught at St. Michael School CES for three years, and then for seven years he 
taught Grade 8 and served as a Special Education Resource Teacher (SERC) at Holy Cross 
CES.  After spending a decade in the wonderful community of Malton, Bruno spent five 
years in Mississauga and Brampton.  

In October 2007, Bruno was promoted to vice-principal, where, for two years, he worked 
with the elementary communities of All Saints and St. Christopher.  In 2009, Bruno began his 
first principalship at St. Faustina School CES.  In 2014, Bruno moved to St. Bernard of 
Clairvaux CES, serving the Clairvaux community for two years.  In 2016, Bruno was seconded 
to the Ministry of Education as a Student Achievement Officer (SAO).  In his role as an SAO, 
Bruno supported school leaders and superintendents.  After a three-year secondment, 
Bruno returned to Dufferin-Peel as principal of Lester B. Pearson CES, his current school. 

Bruno believes that every day teachers have the opportunity, through their vocation, to 
affect change and help shape our collective future and that Catholic teachers, in particular, 
play an important role in bringing about the Kingdom of God.  

Bruno is sincerely grateful to DPCDSB for the opportunity to contribute to the school board’s 
mission for three decades.  Bruno is very thankful to have had the privilege to have worked 
and learned alongside committed, passionate and dedicated educators who see children as 
a gift from the Lord.  We wish him all the best in his retirement.  

1. Trustee Shawn Xaviour: When he returned to
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In 2006 Walter turned his attention to a bigger calling and became a vice-principal at          
St. John Paul II CES.  After almost three years as vice-principal Walter once again decided to 
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Motion 739 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Bruno Iannicca 
Seconded by Anna da Silva 

THAT THE RETIREMENT OF SUPERINTENDENT DEBORAH FINEGAN-DOWNEY, BE RECEIVED, 
WITH REGRET. 

CARRIED 

H. Trustee/Committee/Administration Reports Requiring Action 

1. Nomination for Membership on the Special Education Advisory Committee 

1. Trustee Luz del Rosario: Is this a new association to join the SEAC? 

Superintendent Finegan-Downey: This is a new addition to the SEAC.  Liza Dowson 
represents Ontario Association for Families of Children with Communication Disorders 
(OAFCCD).  Their addition to the committee will add a different layer in terms of 
directions, perspective and ideas for students. 

Motion 740 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Bruno Iannicca 
Seconded by Thomas Thomas 

THAT THE REPORT TO THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, NOMINATION FOR MEMBERSHIP ON THE 
SPECIAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE, BE RECEIVED. 

CARRIED 
 

Motion 741 (22-04-26) 
Moved by Bruno Iannicca 
Seconded by Luz del Rosario 

THAT THE NOMINATION OF LIZA DOWSON FOR MEMBERSHIP ON THE SPECIAL 
EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE, BE APPROVED. 

CARRIED 

I. Notices of Motion - Nil 

J. 
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ONLY FOR APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM THE IN CAMERA PRIVATE SESSION - TRUSTEES AND 
DIRECTOR ONLY, WITH REFERENCE TO THE CRITERIA SET OUT ABOVE. 

CARRIED 

N. Report from In Camera 

Report: Approval of In Camera Minutes, approval of a Motion recommended by the Contrac


